Oceana County Democratic Party – County Report

May 2, 2023 

The Oceana County Dems met in person at the Oceana County Annex and on ZOOM for their monthly membership meeting.  We had two highly motivating guest speakers present to the group:  Kittie Tuinstra, Executive Director  - Dogwood Community Development in Hart and Catallina Burillo – Hart City Council Member and promoter for Drive SAFE (Safety, Access, Freedom and Economy) bills.   

This is a summary of topics discussed and actions taken after the Guest Speakers: 

·  Janet Schultz attended the Rural Caucus Summit In St. Ignace, Michigan on April 13 – 15th.  She gave an overview of the event with Oceana Dems members and also shared a number of documents to be read: “Ten Questions We Need to Ask Ourselves,” Tomorrow – A few chosen statements, Democracy 101 – A Primer for Us by J.M. Purvis, and the Democratic Creed.  

· Oceana Dems on-line Fundraiser is underway and will continue through the first two week of May.  Postcards were be sent out to encourage followed by emails and Facebook posting to encourage Oceana Democrats to participate in the “Help Our Garden Grow.” 

· Mary Temple, Oceana Dems Chair, has submitted the Rural Power Lab Application.  We have not received notification if we have been approved to participate.  

· We are going to continue the “information/dialogue” session with guest speakers at monthly membership meetings. 

·  Oceana Dems Highway Clean-up on US-31 took place on Saturday, April 29th.  Weather held off for the group to complete the Clean-up before the rain.  

· The monthly Oceana Democratic will be at the Oceana Annex for in-person meeting during the month of June and July of 2023.  We will offer a ZOOM option for those members who are unable to attend in person.  

·  Lynne Cavazos shared information about Brenda Reeber’s Starfish Buyback Program.

The first date for the buyback of assault weapons will be Saturday, May 20th from         1:00 -  4:00 PM at the Ludington Police Station. Pamphlets about the program were passed out to everyone present.  

· Special Thank you to Mary Minnick for attending our Board meeting on ZOOM.  
